AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

May 1978

A DATE TO REMEMBER--May 20

What?--Garage sale at Jake Sinner's 3115 Kucera Drive

When? -- Saturday, May 20, 1978

Please save your discard items and take them on Friday, May 19, to Jake Sinner's garage. The workers will mark the items and get them ready for the sale. Call Frieda Alt, Chairman, at 435-4907 or Mr. and Mrs. Jack Sittner, Co-Chairmen, at 488-4443 if you have questions or if you would be able to help on Friday or Saturday.

A BIG THANK YOU!

Our thanks go to Mary Wunder for donating the beautiful floral table arrangement which was given to Mr. and Mrs. Norman Dudek in appreciation for their interesting program at the chapter meeting on April 9, 1978.

SUCCESS ON CENTENNIAL MALL

Our Lincoln Chapter had a booth on the Centennial Mall during the two day Lincoln Arts Festival on April 22-23, 1978. It may interest you to know that we sold 1,422 runza, 223 loaves of rye bread, 65 fruit and crumb coffee cakes and 236 bags of noodles. We also sold 13 Kuche Kochen cookbooks.

A big hand goes to Ed Klein for his contribution of extra hard work and all the Lincoln Chapter people who volunteered their time and labor to make this a successful venture both financially and in terms of good public relations for our society.
"Thanks," again, Lincoln Chapter members.

HAVE YOU REGISTERED FOR THE CONVENTION?

Some members will be disappointed when they register too late to get the meal reservations they would like.

Please do your own chapter committees a favor and register now so they can process your registration and so that you can be listed in the roster. The number of Lincoln registrations has been disappointing to date.

NEWS BRIEF

AHSGR has another new chapter--this time in Winnipeg, Canada. Isn't that great!

LINCOLN CHAPTER CHOIR REHEARSALS

Two choir rehearsals have been held in preparation for the program set for Thursday evening during the convention. The next practice is set for Thursday evening, May 11, at 7:30 PM at the American Forward. There is still time to join the group if you enjoy singing. We need more male voices. Please volunteer. You will be inspired by the music and the program. It is beautiful. Call Mary Froscheiser at 466-3716 or Marie Willis at 432-3747.

QUILT DRAWING SET FOR FOUNDATION

At the last meeting of the Lincoln Chapter Board of Directors it was decided to include two tickets with this <u>Chapter One News</u> for the beautiful quilt that will go to some lucky individual. The drawing will take place at the folk festival on Friday, June 23. In addition to the quilt there are six additional beautiful hand made gifts.

Send your stubs with a dollar for each to:
CHAPTER ONE QUILT DRAWING
631 D Street
Lincoln, Nebraska 68502

This is a special fund raising project to benefit the AHSGR International Foundation. All the work and materials for the quilt were donated and all receipts go to the foundation.

MORE CONVENTION VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Volunteers are still needed to help in the Book Store, to set up the booths and work in these at the Folk Festival, and to serve on the hospitality crew. Call Marie Willis, 435-5032 or 432-3747, or Mary Froscheiser at 466-3716.

GENEALOGY WORKSHOPS HELD

We have had four genealogy workshops to date organized and led by Erwin Ulmer. Even though the weather was against us for each meeting, our genealogy chairman was pleased to see a good number of people respond to this very worthwhile effort.

We urge all of you to fill in the three genealogy forms and submit them to headquarters. You won't wan to be among the missing when the files are used at the convention and time is now short to get the job done.